
 

 

TRACT 39017 - Portion of Blocks 45, and 48, Chandeleur Sound Addition 
Area, Revised, St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point within Block 45, 
Chandeleur Sound Area Addition, Revised having Coordinates of X = 
2,636,479.50 and Y = 493,738.00; thence East 6,361.50 feet to a point 
within Block 45, Chandeleur Sound Area Addition, Revised having 
Coordinates of X = 2,642,841.00 and Y = 493,738.00; thence South 13,316.00 
feet to a point within Block 48, Chandeleur Sound Area Addition, Revised 
having Coordinates of X = 2,642,841.00 and Y = 480,422.00; thence West 
6,361.50 feet to a point within Block 48, Chandeleur Sound Area Addition, 
Revised having Coordinates of X = 2,636,479.50 and Y = 480,422.00; thence 
North 13,316.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 
1,922 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Office of Mineral Resources will require a minimum bonus of $230 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 23%. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 



 

 2

shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas. The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 

 
Applicant: TRINITY ENERGY SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1922 Tract Number: 39017
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TRACT 39018 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a Point being the 
Southwest corner of State Lease No. 18374 having Coordinates of X = 
1,764,141.00 and Y = 494,070.00; Thence North 84 degrees 14 minutes 54 
seconds East 3,880.54 feet along the South boundary of said State Lease 
No. 18374 to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,768,002.00 and Y = 
494,458.89; Thence South 10,607.89 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,768,002.00 and Y = 483,851.00; Thence West 11,372.00 feet to the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 19105 having Coordinates of X = 
1,756,630.00 and Y = 483,851.00; Thence North 3,371.00 feet along the East 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19105 to it’s Northeast corner having 
Coordinates of X = 1,756,630.00 and Y = 487,222.00; Thence West 3,535.00 
feet along the North boundary of said State Lease No. 19105 to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,753,095.00 and Y = 487,222.00; Thence North 
12,231.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,753,095.00 and Y = 
499,453.00; Thence East 9,960.77 feet to a point on the West boundary of 
said State Lease No. 18374 having Coordinates of X = 1,763,055.77 and Y = 
499,453.00; Thence South 11 degrees 23 minutes 54 seconds East 5,491.30 
feet along the said West boundary of said State Lease No. 18374 to the 
beginning point, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion of State Lease No. 19104 
described as commencing at the Northeast corner of said State Lease No. 
19105 having Coordinates of X = 1,756,630.00 and Y = 487,222.00 thence 
North 65 degrees 08 minutes 42 seconds East 4,705.89 feet to the beginning 
point being the Southwest corner of said State Lease No.19104 having 
Coordinates of X = 1,760,900.00 and Y = 489,200.00 and thence along the 
following courses: Thence North 3,000.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,760,900.00 and Y = 492,200.00; Thence East 4,900.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,765,800.00 and Y = 492,200.00; 
Thence South 3,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,765,800.00 and Y = 489,200.00; Thence West 4,900.00 feet to the 
beginning point; nominated area containing approximately 36 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 



 

 5

Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: ALLEN & KIRMSE, LTD. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 36 Tract Number: 39018 
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TRACT 39019 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a Point on the South 
boundary of State Lease No. 19105 having Coordinates of X = 1,753,095.00 
and Y = 483,851.00; Thence South 11,786.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,753,095.00 and Y = 472,065.00; Thence West 16,321.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,736,774.00 and Y = 472,065.00; 
Thence North 11,786.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,736,774.00 and Y = 483,851.00; Thence East 8,706.00 feet to the 
Southwest corner of said State Lease No. 19105 having Coordinates of X = 
1,745,480.00 and Y = 483,851.00; Thence East 7,615.00 feet along the South 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19105 to the beginning point (this 
nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to 
which the mineral rights are vested in the state)containing approximately 
97 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: ALLEN & KIRMSE, LTD. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 97 Tract Number: 39019 
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TRACT 39020 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a Point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,733,700.00 and Y = 472,065.00; Thence East 16,321.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,750,021.00 and Y = 472,065.00; Thence 
South 12,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,750,021.00 and 
Y = 459,565.00; Thence West 16,321.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,733,700.00 and Y = 459,565.00; Thence North 12,500.00 feet to the 
beginning point containing approximately 81 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: ALLEN & KIRMSE, LTD. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 81 Tract Number: 39020 
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TRACT 39021 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly 
described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 
18507 having Coordinates of X = 1,576,244.35 and Y = 460,530.86; thence 
East 9,378.65 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,585,623.00 and Y 
= 460,530.86; thence South 14,871.86 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,585,623.00 and Y = 445,659.00; thence West 4,802.00 feet to 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18812 having Coordinates of X = 
1,580,821.00 and Y = 445,659.00; thence West 5,424.00 feet along the North 
boundary of said State Lease No. 18812 to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,575,397.00 and Y = 445,659.00; thence North 10,294.53 feet to a point 
on the Southern boundary of said State Lease No. 18507 having Coordinates 
of X = 1,575,397.00 and Y = 455,953.53; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 18507 the following courses: South 64 degrees 05 minutes 
13 seconds East 809.88 feet and North 01 degrees 22 minutes 52 seconds 
East 4,932.68 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT State Lease 
No. 18506 that lies within the above described tract, more particularly 
described as follows: Commencing at the point of beginning of the above 
nominated area having Coordinates of X = 1,576,244.35 and Y = 460,530.86; 
thence South 26 degrees 52 minutes 30 seconds East 3,509.95 feet to a 
starting point on State Lease No. 18506, also being its Northwest corner 
having Coordinates of X = 1,577,831.00 and Y = 457,400.00; thence along 
the boundary of said State Lease No. 18506 the following courses: East 
3,000.00 feet; South 3,920.00 feet; West 3,000.00 feet and North 3,920.00 
feet to the starting point; nominated area containing approximately 1,236 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: SAXON ENERGY, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1236 Tract Number: 39021
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TRACT 39022 - Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southwest 
corner of State Lease No. 18747 having Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and 
Y = 409,500.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 18747 
the following courses: East 10,700.00 feet to its Southeast corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,078,500.00 and Y = 409,500.00 and North 3,690.00 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,078,500.00 and Y = 413,190.00; 
thence East 6,705.24 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,085,205.24 and Y = 413,190.00; thence South 13,290.00 feet to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18139 having Coordinates of X = 
2,085,205.24 and Y = 399,900.00; thence West 4,901.88 feet along the North 
boundary of said State Lease No. 18139 to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,080,303.36 and Y = 399,900.00; thence West 12,503.36 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and Y = 399,900.00; 
thence North 9,600.00 feet to the point of beginning, (This nomination 
includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and specifically 
excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to which the 
mineral rights are vested in the state), containing approximately 1,150 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
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constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1150 Tract Number: 39022
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TRACT 39023 - Assumption Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Assumption Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,085,205.24 and Y = 407,463.00; thence East 5,172.76 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,090,378.00 and Y = 407,463.00; thence 
South 10,428.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,090,378.00 and 
Y = 397,035.00; thence East 10,725.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,101,103.00 and Y = 397,035.00; thence South 8,052.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,101,103.00 and Y = 388,983.00; thence 
West 13,029.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,088,074.00 and 
Y = 388,983.00; thence North 2,562.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,088,074.00 and Y = 391,545.00; thence West 2,489.73 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,584.27 and Y = 391,545.00; thence 
North 3,530.72 feet to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 15736, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,085,584.27 and Y = 395,075.72; thence 
along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 15736 the following 
courses: North 04 degrees 32 minutes 27 seconds West 320.45 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,558.90 and Y = 395,395.16; North 05 
degrees 56 minutes 02 seconds West 392.52 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,085,518.32 and Y = 395,785.58; North 03 degrees 22 
minutes 08 seconds West 431.74 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,085,492.95 and Y = 396,216.57; North 00 degrees 56 minutes 22 seconds 
West 342.75 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,487.33 and Y = 
396,559.28; North 01 degrees 19 minutes 00 seconds West 441.25 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,477.19 and Y = 397,000.41; North 03 
degrees 55 minutes 16 seconds West 371.01 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,085,451.82 and Y = 397,370.55; North 09 degrees 35 
minutes 17 seconds West 395.95 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,085,385.87 and Y = 397,760.97; North 18 degrees 26 minutes 36 seconds 
West 240.51 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,309.78 and Y = 
397,989.13 and North 24 degrees 45 minutes 19 seconds West 249.64 feet to 
its Northeast corner, also being the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 
18139 having Coordinates of X = 2,085,205.24 and Y = 398,215.83; thence 
North 1,684.17 feet along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 18139 
to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,085,205.24 and Y = 
399,900.00; thence North 7,563.00 feet to the point of beginning, (This 
nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to 
which the mineral rights are vested in the state), containing 
approximately 59 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
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NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 59 Tract Number: 39023 
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TRACT 39024 - Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and Y = 399,900.00; thence East 12,503.36 
feet to the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 18139 having Coordinates 
of X = 2,080,303.36 and Y = 399,900.00; thence South 2,728.44 feet along 
the West boundary of said State Lease No. 18139 to its Southwest corner 
located on the Northern boundary of State Lease No. 15736, as amended, 
having Coordinates of X = 2,080,303.36 and Y = 397,171.56; thence along 
the boundary of said State Lease No. 15736 the following courses: South 28 
degrees 58 minutes 03 seconds West 65.72 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,080,271.53 and Y = 397,114.06; South 44 degrees 55 
minutes 27 seconds East 197.91 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,080,411.29 and Y = 396,973.93; South 55 degrees 11 minutes 26 seconds 
East 49.63 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,080,452.03 and Y = 
396,945.60; South 79 degrees 20 minutes 44 seconds West 121.51 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,080,332.61 and Y = 396,923.14; South 80 
degrees 04 minutes 35 seconds West 134.63 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,080,200.00 and Y = 396,899.94; South 261.69 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,080,200.00 and Y = 396,638.25; South 46 
degrees 47 minutes 05 seconds East 154.12 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,080,312.32 and Y = 396,532.71; South 54 degrees 54 
minutes 09 seconds East 396.82 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,080,636.99 and Y = 396,304.55; South 57 degrees 21 minutes 08 seconds 
East 424.45 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,080,994.38 and Y = 
396,075.57; South 60 degrees 19 minutes 44 seconds East 583.84 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,081,501.67 and Y = 395,786.56; South 64 
degrees 32 minutes 54 seconds East 353.95 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,081,821.27 and Y = 395,634.45; South 70 degrees 12 
minutes 32 seconds East 404.35 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,082,201.73 and Y = 395,497.54; South 73 degrees 54 minutes 24 seconds 
East 512.15 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,082,693.81 and Y = 
395,355.57; South 77 degrees 35 minutes 59 seconds East 519.42 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,083,201.11 and Y = 395,244.03; South 82 
degrees 26 minutes 23 seconds East 392.88 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,083,590.58 and Y = 395,192.34; South 85 degrees 31 
minutes 29 seconds East 844.70 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,084,432.70 and Y = 395,126.43; South 87 degrees 42 minutes 38 seconds 
East 634.62 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,085,066.82 and Y = 
395,101.08 and South 87 degrees 11 minutes 39 seconds East 518.07 feet to 
its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,085,584.27 and Y = 
395,075.71; thence South 3,530.72 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,085,584.27 and Y = 391,545.00; thence West 14,539.15 feet to a point 
on the East boundary of State Lease No. 19020 having Coordinates of X = 
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2,071,045.12 and Y = 391,545.00; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 19020 the following courses: North 26 degrees 05 minutes 47 
seconds West 3,212.50 feet to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X 
= 2,069,632.00 and Y = 394,430.00 and West 1,832.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and Y = 394,430.00; thence North 5,470.00 
feet to the point of beginning, (This nomination includes only 
waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and specifically excludes any 
land which the state may claim or own and to which the mineral rights are 
vested in the state), containing approximately 221 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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 26

TRACT 39025 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,053,480.00 and Y = 399,900.00; thence East 14,320.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and Y = 399,900.00; thence 
South 5,470.00 feet to a point on the North boundary of State Lease No. 
19020 having Coordinates of X = 2,067,800.00 and Y = 394,430.00; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 19020 the following courses: 
West 3,887.27 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,912.73 and Y 
= 394,430.00; North 87 degrees 38 minutes 27 seconds West 242.94 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,670.00 and Y = 394,440.00; South 76 
degrees 45 minutes 34 seconds West 1,047.85 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,062,650.00 and Y = 394,200.00; South 12 degrees 12 
minutes 02 seconds West 189.27 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,062,610.00 and Y = 394,015.00; South 06 degrees 54 minutes 40 seconds 
West 166.21 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,062,590.00 and Y = 
393,850.00; South 06 degrees 00 minutes 32 seconds East 191.05 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,062,610.00 and Y = 393,660.00; South 10 
degrees 47 minutes 03 seconds East 213.78 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,062,650.00 and Y = 393,450.00; South 22 degrees 42 
minutes 52 seconds East 233.08 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,062,740.00 and Y = 393,235.00; South 34 degrees 21 minutes 16 seconds 
East 478.46 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,010.00 and Y = 
392,840.00; South 41 degrees 31 minutes 54 seconds East 467.55 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,320.00 and Y = 392,490.00; South 35 
degrees 57 minutes 38 seconds East 630.08 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,063,690.00 and Y = 391,980.00; South 31 degrees 45 
minutes 34 seconds East 246.98 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,063,820.00 and Y = 391,770.00; South 11 degrees 18 minutes 36 seconds 
East 123.75 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,844.27 and Y = 
391,648.65; South 36 degrees 23 minutes 04 seconds West 209.49 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,720.00 and Y = 391,480.00; South 25 
degrees 01 minute 01 second West 331.06 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,063,580.00 and Y = 391,180.00; South 18 degrees 48 minutes 00 
seconds West 496.49 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,420.00 
and Y = 390,710.00; South 13 degrees 09 minutes 57 seconds West 1,756.16 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,063,020.00 and Y = 389,000.00; 
South 14 degrees 34 minutes 27 seconds West 516.62 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,062,890.00 and Y = 388,500.00; South 08 degrees 21 
minutes 57 seconds West 343.66 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,062,840.00 and Y = 388,160.00; North 82 degrees 06 minutes 27 seconds 
East 66.85 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,062,906.22 and Y = 
388,169.18 and South 17 degrees 45 minutes 38 seconds West 282.65 feet to 
its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 2,062,820.00 and Y = 
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387,900.00; thence West 9,340.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,053,480.00 and Y = 387,900.00; thence North 12,000.00 feet to the point 
of beginning, (This nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), 
containing approximately 1,390 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1390 Tract Number: 39025
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TRACT 39026 - Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
May 9, 2007, situated in Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on the 
Eastern boundary of State Lease No. 19020 having Coordinates of X = 
2,071,045.12 and Y = 391,545.00; thence East 17,028.88 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,088,074.00 and Y = 391,545.00; thence South 
12,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,088,074.00 and Y = 
379,045.00; thence West 16,816.41 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,071,257.59 and Y = 379,045.00; thence North 11,399.78 feet to a corner 
on the Eastern boundary of said State Lease No. 19020 having Coordinates 
of X = 2,071,257.59 and Y = 390,444.78; thence along the Eastern boundary 
of said State Lease No. 19020 the following courses: North 666.45 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,071,257.59 and Y = 391,111.22 and 
North 26 degrees 05 minutes 47 seconds West 483.02 feet to the point of 
beginning, (This nomination includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned 
by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may claim 
or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), 
containing approximately 760 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
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under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 760 Tract Number: 39026 


